
CITY OF WALNUT GROVE 

February 13, 2025 – 10:00 a.m. 

Municipal Building – 1021 Park Street 

Council Meeting & Public Hearing 

Summary Minutes 

 

 

I. Call to Order – Mayor Moncrief called the meeting to order at 10:00 am 

II. Invocation – Given by Jay Crowley 

III. Pledge of Allegiance – The pledge was said by all in attendance 

IV. Roll Call – Present: Mayor Stephanie Moncrief, Mayor Pro Tem Erica Miles, Council 

Member Maxine McClanahan, Council Member Linda Pilgrim, Council Member 

Rachel Davis, Attorney Jay Crowley, City Clerk Lynn Heard 

 

V. PUBLIC HEARING:  

1. The Public hearing was opened regarding the issue of the City of Walnut Grove 

 & HB 581 and the Mayor and Council’s intent to opt out of the statewide adjusted 

 base year ad valorem exemption for the City of Walnut Grove. 

 

NOTE - The first Public Hearing was held on January 30, 2025 and the 

subsequent meetings will be held on February 13, 2025, at 10:00 a.m. & 6:00 p.m. 

respectively. All Public Hearing will be held at the City of Walnut Grove 

Municipal Building, 1021 Park Street, Loganville, GA 30052. 

 

The original agenda had citizens who would like to speak against, listed first, and 

those for, listed second. The Mayor switched these on the agenda to have those 

speaking in favor, speak first, and those speaking against, speak second. 

 

A) Citizens who would like to speak in favor of the action – No citizens in 

attendance   

B) Citizens who would like to speak against the action - No citizens in 

attendance 

 

              Adjourn Hearing – Mayor Moncrief adjourned the hearing at 10:03 am 

     VI.        Adjourn Meeting – Mayor Moncrief asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  

                   Mayor Pro Tem Erica Miles motioned to adjourn the meeting. Council Member   

                   Rachel Davis seconded the motion to adjourn. A vote was taken, by a show of hands,  

and the vote was 3-1 in favor of adjourning the meeting. Mayor Pro Tem Erica           

Miles, Council Member Linda Pilgrim and Council Member Rachel Davis approved 

the motion to adjourn. Council Member Maxine McClanahan did not approve the 

motion to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned. 


